
Westran PTO 
February 2022 Meeting Minutes 
 
Date, Time, and Location: Wednesday, Feb 9, 2022, at 6 p.m. at the Elementary School  

Meeting called to order by President Renae Fuemmeler at 6:15 p.m. 

Attendance: Renae Fuemmeler, Breanne Goble, Randi Rice, Amy Auriene, Ashley Weinhaus, Chelsey 
Adkinson, Jenn McCloud & Tannie Howard 

Treasurer Report given by Breanne Goble. Checking balance of $1,458.19 & Savings balance of 
$22,947.63. 

Old Business 

Discussed the new playground that will be built over the summer in time for the 22-23 school year. The 
firetruck will be refurbished and remain part of the playground. The playground will be fenced in and 
locked, only to be used during school hours. There was discussion about whether or not to use PTO 
funds for the new playground as previously intended since money has become available to the school. 
Mike Nagel mentioned that they could come up short and come to us. We tabled this discussion.  

The Spring Carnival is still tentatively set for April 1st. More to come and discuss at the next meeting in 
March.  

Filled Valentine treat bags for entire Elementary school during meeting.  

New Business 

PTO member Nikki Jacoby was recently injured and Breanne suggested we put together a care package 
on behalf of PTO. After discussion, it was agreed to provide two Dinner’s Ready meals and two cases of 
water. Ashley made a motion to approve.  

Penny Wars raised $412.98. Second grade won.  

Renae shared that PTO contributed $1,000 to the Fill the Truck Toy Drive, which went specifically 
towards utility bills for local families.  

Discussed the condition of the PTO shed. Renae proposed that we replace it soon as repairs aren’t 
feasible at this point. Asked that we consider a reasonable dollar amount.  

Discussed upcoming classroom Easter parties and how we wanted to handle them. PTO has several eggs 
to provide upon request. It was decided that we would ask teacher’s to have their kids to bring in a bag 
of candy per child and PTO would meet to sort the candy and fill eggs. We will finalize during March 
meeting.  

Renae and Breanne purchased water and soda for the elementary teachers for “Fill the Fridge 
February”. The total cost was $80.25. Ashley formally motioned to approve this expenditure and it was 
seconded by Chelsey.  

Renae proposed starting the “Smile Cart” up again for Aubrey Emmerich. This would run during the 
months of March, April and May of 2022. The initiative includes purchasing snacks and drinks to be 



distributed by Aubrey, along with her aide, once a week using the Smile Cart. Ashley motioned to 
approve and was seconded by Jenn. 

Next Meeting is March 2nd, 2022 @ 6 p.m.  

A motion was made by Randi Rice to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by Ashley Weinhaus.  


